LITTLE HULTON AND WALKDEN COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
30th November, 2009
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"
ended:
8.45 p.m.
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OFFICERS:
Vincent Nash 

- Neighbourhood Manager



Andrew Meadows 

- Neighbourhood Development Officer



Chris Tucker 


- Community Development Worker



Graham Gentry

} Sustainable Regeneration


Claire Thorn
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- Community, Health & Social Care



Claire Edwards

- Committee Administrator

44.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Pat Culpan, Jack Lally, Sue Lightup and Aled Owen.

45.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the Little Hulton and Walkden Community Committee meeting, held on 28th September, 2009, were approved as a correct record.

46.
CORE STRATEGY CONSULTATION
Graham Gentry gave a presentation regarding the Core Strategy and the consultation 

process that was currently underway, with specific reference to the following:-

· What is the Core Strategy?
· The story so far

· What are we consulting you on?

· Housing development in Walkden and Little Hulton

· Why Burgess Farm?

· New industry and warehousing: Cutacre, Little Hulton

· New Green Belt

· Walkden and Little Hulton centres

· Renewable Energy Development

· How to make comments

· Next steps

A large number of people expressed their views opposing the proposed housing 

development at Burgess Farm.  Specific reference was made to the following:-
· Why it was necessary to release 21 hectares of Green Field land for the proposed housing development when other Brown Field sites existed in the city.

· Why such a large housing development was necessary when many newly built apartments in the area had not been sold or let.

· The possibility that predictions in relation to demographic trends in the area may turn out to be incorrect, which could result in the number of houses built far exceeding the number required.
· Concern that the proposed development would put an end to the last remaining commercial farm in the area.
· Problems regarding flooding that were reported to occur on the land to the rear of Burgess Farm.

· Concerns that the proposed housing development would lead to increased traffic congestion and parking problems in the area.

· The issues and options report which had previously been consulted on.  It was reported that almost 40% of the responses  received had been from residents of the M28 area, and that by far the largest area of opposition was to the development of Green Field and Green Belt land.

· The most recent edition of Life IN Salford, which contained details of the Core Strategy consultation, and which a number of residents in the area near to Burgess Farm had not received.

Graham Gentry (a) encouraged those present to submit comments to the City Council in writing during the consultation period, which was to end on 15th January, 2010, (b) indicated that a technical flood risk assessment would be undertaken with regard to the land that was proposed for development, and (c) reported that the most recent issue of Life IN Salford had been distributed by the Post Office, who had provided assurance that distribution across the city had taken place, and indicated that this matter was currently being investigated by the City Council.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the content of the presentation and comments be noted.



(2) THAT it be noted that the Chair encouraged those present to submit their comments to Salford City Council  in writing, by 15th January, 2010, via the following:-

· Online: www.itsyoursalford.info
· By email: plans.consultation@salford.gov.uk
· Freepost response form

· By letter to – Salford City Council, Sustainable Regeneration Directorate, Civic Centre, Chorley Road, Swinton M27 5BY

A large number of people left the meeting at this point and disappointment was expressed that they had not stayed to listen and take part in discussions with regard to the remaining agenda items.

47.
SALFORD ROYAL NHS FOUNDATION TRUST – ANNUAL PLAN
David Wood gave a presentation regarding Salford Royal NHS Foundation Trust – 
Annual Plan, with specific reference to the following:-
· How are we doing?

· Quality Improvement Strategy

· Improving hospital facilities

· Plans for the future

· What does this mean for Little Hulton and Walkden?

· Safely reducing costs

· Your views matter – feedback from members of the public and patients

A discussion took place regarding people smoking in the hospital grounds, and particularly outside Entrance 4, despite the presence of signs asking them not to do so.

RESOLVED:
THAT the content of the presentation and comments be noted.
48.
NEIGHBOURHOODS
Diana Martin gave a presentation regarding Neighbourhoods, during which reference was made to the following:-

· Listening and learning – what does it tell us?

· What is the Neighbourhoods Review?

· Neighbourhood Working: A Shared Vision

· Neighbourhood Working: Core Principles

· What are we all trying to do?

· Who is in charge of what?

· How can staff work together?

· How can managers and councillors work together?

· How can local people play a vital part?

· How can we support everyone to be successful?

· What next?

RESOLVED:
THAT the content of the presentation be noted.

49.
CRIME AND ANTI SOCIAL BEHAVIOUR UPDATE
Inspector Downey provided the following information regarding incidents that had occurred since the last meeting of the Community Committee:-

	Burglary


	11

	Theft From Motor Vehicle
	19

	Robbery
	2

	Criminal Damage
	58


Inspector Downey (a) reported that from 1st December, 2009, the Police Community Support Officers would be undertaking crime prevention work in the area, which would involve providing advice to residents in relation to securing their properties, and (b) referred to the bonfire event that had been held at Peel Park, which had been very successful with no incidents having taken place.
Councillor Pennington reported that problems regarding anti social behaviour by a group of youths had been taking place on the Whittle Street estate and at Walkden Congregational Church.

Reference was made to the Police And Communities Together (PACT) meetings, which were felt to be very successful.  It was agreed that the meetings needed to be promoted and publicised better and Inspector Downey agreed to look at ways of doing this.

Inspector Downey indicated that she would be happy to discuss any individual issues with people at the end of the meeting.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information and comments be noted.



(2) THAT Inspector Downey ensure that the neighbourhood police officers were aware of the above problems that had been experienced in relation to anti social behaviour.
50.
HEALTH ACTION PLAN
Paul Foster provided an update in relation to the activities of the Health Improvement Team, which included:-

· Social prescribing project, which involved helping people to stop taking medication that they may have been taking for many years and encouraging them to become involved in community activities.

· Activities undertaken by the Men’s Group which met on a weekly basis.

· Women’s Support Group, which had recently been set up.

· Weight Management Group, which was to commence in January, 2010.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

51.
NEIGHBOURHOOD MANAGEMENT REPORT
Vincent Nash provided a brief update regarding neighbourhood management activities in the area.  He circulated copies of the Neighbourhood Priorities Business Planning Statement.
RESOLVED:
THAT the update and Neighbourhood Priorities Business Planning Statement be noted.

52.
POLITICAL EXECUTIVE GROUP – 29TH OCTOBER, 2009
RESOLVED:
THAT the Action Sheet arising from the above meeting be noted.

53.
HIGHWAYS DEVOLVED BUDGET GROUP – 26TH NOVEMBER, 2009
RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the above meeting be noted.

54.
BUDGET SUB-GROUP

(a)
Meeting held on 9th November, 2009

RESOLVED:
THAT the recommendations arising from the above meeting 


of the Budget Sub-Group be approved.


(b)
Financial Position Statement

RESOLVED:
THAT the Financial Position Statement in respect of the (i) 

Devolved Budget, (ii) SPAA Active Communities Fund and (iii) Community Health and Wellbeing Fund, as at 2nd November, 2009, be noted.

55.
POSITIVE ACTION PRESS STATEMENTS
· The Mayor’s Citizen Award in November had been won by the Unity Group.
· Activities involving partnership working that had been undertaken by the Men’s Group. 

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

56.
ITEMS FOR INFORMATION
RESOLVED:
THAT the following items for information be noted:-

· Scrutiny work on public toilets – Salford Forum of Older People
· School Admission Appeals – consultation

57.
BUSES ALONG HILTON LANE
Concern was expressed regarding the absence of a bus service along Hilton Lane.

RESOLVED:
THAT Vincent Nash direct the above issue to the appropriate agency.

58.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
RESOLVED:
THAT the next meeting of the Community Committee be held on Monday, 25th January, 2010, at St. Paul’s Peel Church Hall in Little Hulton, commencing at 6.00 p.m.
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